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1. Purpose of Report 
 

To agree any comments or recommendations on the Health, Wellbeing and Social Care 
Commissioning Intentions 2019/20 which were presented at the earlier joint meeting of 
the Sub-committee and the Health and Wellbeing Board. 
 

2. Recommendations 
 
That the Sub-committee: 
 
(i) Reflect on the joint event held for members of the Adult Social Care, Health and 

Wellbeing Sub-committee and the Health and Wellbeing Board on 7 March 2019 
to consider the Council and Clinical Commissioning Group’s commissioning 
intentions for 2019/20.  
 

(ii) Formally agree any comments or recommendations that the Sub-committee wish 
to make in relation to the plans.  

 
3. Information 
 

On an annual basis North Tyneside Council and North Tyneside Clinical Commissioning 
Group (CCG) present to the Sub-Committee their respective commissioning intentions for 
the year ahead.  Over recent years, to avoid duplication, the intentions have been 
presented and considered jointly with the Health and Wellbeing Board.  
 
A joint event was held on the afternoon of 7 March 2019.  A copy of the slides from this 
event are attached to this report. 
 
This event was an opportunity for members of both bodies to examine the proposals and 
ask any questions and comment on the proposals. It should be noted that the two bodies 
have different, but complementary roles as follows: 
 

 The Sub-Committee, in exercising its scrutiny functions, will have considered the 
commissioning intentions and the impact these will have on services. The Sub-
Committee may make recommendations to the Elected Mayor, Cabinet and 



partner organisations to support them in the formulation of their future plans, 
strategies and decision making. 

 

 The Health and Wellbeing Board have a lawful power to consider whether the 
commissioning intentions take proper account of the Joint Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy and Joint Strategic Needs Assessment and it may give its opinion to the 
CCG and Council if it so wishes. 

 
As the joint event was not a formal meeting of the Sub-committee, any comments or 
recommendations on the information received should be formally agreed at this meeting 
and referred to the Elected Mayor, Cabinet or partner organisations as appropriate. 
 

  
4. Appendices (if any) 
 

Presentation Slides – Annual Presentation of Commissioning Intentions 2018-19 


